
January 10, 2011

By FedEx and Email

Ms. Debra A. Howland, Executive Director and Secretary
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 0330 1-2429

Re: Verizon New England et al. Transfer ofAssets and Franchise, DT 07-011

Dear Ms. Howland:

The Signatories wish to respond to FairPoint’s letter of December 22, 2010. We are
evaluating the letter to determine the merit, if any, of the technical issues it raised. No doubt, the
administration of the PAP has its challenges, and the disagreements between FairPoint and the
CLECs regarding the accuracy of FairPoint’ s interpretation and implementation of the PAP (both
the calculations and the underlying data) reflect this. Unlike FairPoint, however, we believe that
these disagreements, as well as FairPoint’s well-documented poor wholesale service quality,
necessitate an evaluation and audit of the current PAP and FairPoint’s wholesale service quality
rather than moving forward with creating a completely different measurement system. This is
particularly true when the new system proposed by FairPoint would keep many of the current
PAP measures, at least in name, but, change the calculation methodology, potentially resulting in
significantly lower penalty amounts than the current PAP with no improvement in service
quality. Indeed, FairPoint’s December 22nd reply, while replete with conclusory claims that an
audit is not warranted, once again ignores the big picture: FairPoint, almost two years after
cutover, has yet to achieve wholesale service quality levels that even remotely approach those
provided under Verizon..

The PAP is not something that the CLECs have foisted on FairPoint. Instead, the PAP
was developed by another ILEC (and BOC), FairPoint’s predecessor, Verizon. It serves an
important purpose, namely, to ensure that local markets are and remain open to competition. The
establishment and maintenance of the PAP were key conditions of Verizon’s (and now
FairPoint’s) entry to the in-region, interLATA market in New Hampshire.

The Telecommunications Act of 1996 requires incumbent local exchange carriers like
FairPoint and Verizon to demonstrate to the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) that its
local markets are open to competition in order to obtain permission to enter the long distance
market pursuant to §271 of the Act, 47 U.S.C. § 271. Accordingly, in 2002, Verizon developed,
and the NH PUC approved, the PAP. In re Verizon New Hampshire — Petition to Approve
Carrier to Carrier Performance Guidelines and Performance Assessment Plan, DT 01-006,
Order Regarding Metrics and Plan, Order No. 23,940, at 7 (March 29, 2002). In that docket, the
Commission made a determination “as to the proper purposes of a performance assurance plan:
assuring prompt enforcement of appropriate consequences without the delays of an adjudication
and appeals process, and including incentives high enough to exceed the benefits [the ILEC]
might derive by inhibiting competition.” Id. at 73.
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